Draft Minutes
Cumbria Beekeepers Association Executive Committee Meeting
Keswick Quaker Meeting House, Elliot Park, Keswick CA12 4BG

2.00 – 4.30pm on Sat 8th Sept 2018

	Item
	Details
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Ian Gregory
Sara Barnes
Melanie Vincent

Walter McPhee

Stewart Beattie
	Dennis Chambers
Grahame Pinches

Richard Robinson

Peter Weatherill
Rob McGarvie

Richard Backhouse

Debbie Keighley
	

	2
	Apologies received
Stephen Barnes
Nick Mills
	Richard Robinson

Val Sullivan

Rebecca Ivinson
Christine Matthews
	

	3
	Minutes of previous Meeting

Minutes were signed as a true record by Walter McPhee.
One error corrected in Item 9, changed ‘emails’ to ‘email addresses’.
	

	4
	Matters arising

Item 7 Meeting dates for coming year
It was drawn to the attention of the Executive Committee Meeting that neither the meeting dates nor the minutes appear to have been put on the CBKA website. It would appear that the website has not been updated since 2016.
	Chair to contact Richard Robinson


	8
	Item 8 Seeking nominations for an Exam Secretary
The Chair introduced this topic as Peter Matthews has resigned from being Exam Secretary and the position remains vacant. There was some discussion about this in regards to the lack of examiners in Cumbria, how do we get examiners, how do candidates apply to be examined? It was mentioned that the CBKA should be encouraging everyone to do the Basic Exam but that it should be made as easy as possible for candidates to enter for the exam. 
Suggestion was made that the Study Workshop Day being planned by Penrith BKA should be promoted and that the process and job requirements of the Exam Secretary should be investigated.

A further suggestion was made that there should be an item at the forthcoming Honey Show to celebrate the success of all beekeepers who have passed exams during the year.
	Penrith BKA to keep CBKA informed re date & venue of Workshop. Stewart B offered to investigate requirements of Exam Sec.


	6
	Honey Show Sat 10th November 1000-1600 (Hall booking 0930-1630 for preparation and clearing up)
After some discussion the following points were agreed:
· there would be an item to celebrate beekeepers who had passed exams within the year

· Penrith BKA will have a table for calendar sales

· Summerfield books would be invited by Penrith BKA to have a book stall

· a local supplier would be approached to see if they wanted to have stall at the event (John Harris, Julia Hogarth – Thornes rep?. A N Other from Hexham?)

· Honey Show Secretary – Ian Gregory– schedule & flyer – also to order Prize cards as required
· confirmed that Val Sullivan and Marie Gregory have kindly volunteered to do refreshments (tea/coffee, lunch of soup and rolls)

· Venue still tbc – choice of Braithwaite Institute, Braithwaite, Keswick or Skelton Village Hall, Penrith. Exec agreed on Braithwaite Institute (Letter to be sent to Margaret Riches to thank her for provisionally booking Skelton Village Hall as Newbiggin Village Hall not available for date)

· Speaker still tbc – Clive de Bruyn

· there would be a new category for medium honey as well as light and dark; Stewart Beattie has offered a possible trophy for this new class – to send photos to secretary so we can all check out trophy
· query re engraving trophies – it was agreed it was up to winners of trophies to arrange and pay for engraving

· Christine or Peter Matthews to judge

Venue now confirmed as Braithwaite Institute and Clive de Bruyn as speaker.

	Penrith BKA

Richard Backhouse/ Margaret Riches

Peter Weatherill

Ian Gregory

Val Sullivan & Marie Gregory

Exec Sec Sara B
President Stephen B

Ian Gregory to amend schedule & Stewart B trophy

	7
	Cumbria Bee Times Editor
Nathan Woodhead has moved away from the area and Ian Gregory has kindly offered to edit the CBT as long as others send it some items for him to edit!

It was agreed to try and get an edition out before the Honey Show, in order to advertise the event and include meeting dates, an article about Keswick Show, exams, new class for Honey Show etc
	Ian G

Exec Sec to send photo of Keswick Show stand

	9
	Penrith Remote Hive Monitoring – equipment contribution
After further discussion on this matter related to access to data, potential cost of accessing data it was proposed that CBKA will make a donation of £250 to Penrith BKA for this as long as Penrith BKA are prepared to share data/allow access to data to all other CBKA members and provide regular reports shared with CBKA on the progress and use of the system through regular contributions to the Cumbria Bee Times and possibly a Blog or Facebook post. (Proposed by Chair Walter McPhee, seconded by Ian Gregory, all in favour). A cheque was duly written and handed over to Richard Backhouse.

	Penrith BKA to provide regular updates on how it works, data and progress.

	10
	Membership registration feedback form Cockermouth – Peter Weatherill
Peter reported that he is still having trouble getting the system up and running as he still has not received a password despite several attempts to get one. However he was able to explain how the new BBKA system (based on the BDI system) will work for our registrations, data management and mailings. He explained the security benefits and that data can be updated at Branch level e.g. swarm list details can be changed at branch level and will automatically be changed on BBKA website. It is supposed to be in place by the Autumn and there are some good videos and support within the package.
	

	11
	Data Protection – Stewart Beattie
Stewart introduced this item relating to the question as to how long data / personal details etc can be kept. After discussion it was greed that data/ personal details should only be kept for two years unless there is a specific reason to keep it longer e.g. evidence for potential litigation issues. It was agreed that there need to be some guidelines thrashed out at the next meeting (3rd Nov) in readiness for inclusion in the constitution at the AGM in 2019. 
	

	12
	Swarm collectors – Stewart Beattie
Stewart reported that he had now contacted all 5 Councils and the Police in Cumbria about the new system (BBKA website Swarm List) and it seems to be working with the new system picking up the nearest beekeeper to the postcode where there is a swarm. 

The Chair expressed his thanks to Stewart on behalf of Cumbria beekeepers.
	

	13
	AOB
· BBKA ADM
· nomination for delegate for ADM required, Melanie Vincent volunteered to stand, no other volunteers Proposed by Graham Pinches, seconded by Peter Weatherill. Proposition accepted by group.
· Proposition put forward for ADM 2018 was never discussed at last ADM so Exec decided to re submit the proposition about the BBKA to be seen as being environmentally friendly and saving money e.g. by not using plastic wrapping for BBKA News etc

· Honey show

· Suggestion made that it would be useful to have some feedback from judges to contributors re why their honey did not win.
· Northern Bee Group next meeting 20th Sept

· Ian Gregory cannot attend next meeting, no one else is available to attend either.

· Expectation of group that each member attending would contribute £5 to cost of hall hire.

· Slovenia visit -first 2 weeks in Sept 2020 – Richard Backhouse on behalf of Margaret Riches

· Penrith BKA are organising a trip to Slovenia at the beginning of Sept 2020 min group size required 20 approx €900/person not including flights or insurance. Expecting to have more details and programme suggestions for Honey Show.

· Exam results and certificates

· Certificate for Nick Mills taken by Walter McPhee

· Pass letter for Ian Robinson taken by Richard Backhouse

· Cockermouth Autumn Convention – reminder
Sat 15th Sept at Embleton Village Hall from 9am – 4.30pm
· Treasurer reminded some branches that cheques are still due for membership fees.
	Exec Sec to scan and send off completed nomination form.

Chair to rework wording for proposition for ADM.

Ian Gregory to send CBKA apologies

Walter McPhee

Richard Backhouse

ALL

Branch treasurers

	
	Meeting closed at 4.25pm

Next meeting will be on Sat 3rd Nov 2018 from 2.00pm to 4.30pm. Venue tbc.
	


